
Appropriate Dress 
Standards Notice
The visits area is a family environment. You must dress appropriately. This 
generally means clothes must be respectable and not too provocative. 

You cannot wear anything that hides your face, except for religious reasons. In 
that case you will be asked to remove your face covering temporarily so staff can 
verify your identity. 

Inappropriate dress includes:
• Clothes that have possibly controversial logos, words or  

slogans such as:

o Motorcycle gang ‘colours’ or gang insignias 

o Logos or symbols associated with drugs or drug paraphernalia

o Swear words 

• Tight or revealing clothing including:

o Tops and dresses that expose the stomach or chest

o Swimsuits

o Skirts or shorts shorter than mid-thigh

o Mesh or other “see-through” clothes

• Clothes that are excessively dirty, ripped or frayed

• Heels higher than 5 centimetres

• Any jewellery other than a plain wedding band, sleepers and studs. 
This means no engagement ring or any other ring with stones, and no 
bracelets or necklaces

• Tops or jumpers with a hood

• Hats, scarves or head coverings (excluding religious wear)

• Hair scrunchies or clips. Only single elasticated hair ties are allowed

• Watches, smart watches or activity trackers

• Bare feet

In rare circumstances the Governor or their delegate can relax dress standards to 
allow a visit to take place. You can ask staff about clothing when you book. 

Bring a change of clothes if you are unsure. If you do not meet the appropriate 
standards of dress, you might be declined a visit.


